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February 27, 2023 

 

Via email  

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

Secretary, US Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Re: Minnesota Department of Transportation Highway 19 RAISE Grant Letter of Support 

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

 

I am pleased to support the Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) 

grant application from the Minnesota Department of Transportation (MnDOT) for the reconstruction of 

Highway 19/College Drive in Marshall, MN. This reconstruction project will provide many improvements for 

the Marshall community and the region.  

 

The existing infrastructure is in poor condition causing many problems for the roadway users, freight 

haulers, and businesses along the corridor, including damage to vehicles and cargo because of the rough 

pavement, water and sewer back-ups due to underground utility failures, and accessibility issues for 

pedestrians due to badly deteriorating sidewalks and lack of accessible walkways. This project will address all 

these issues and results in a cohesive network of multimodal alternatives that support diverse community 

needs.  

 

In addition to bringing the corridor back to a state of good repair, it aligns with USDOT’s strategic 

goals. Many intersections will be redesigned to better accommodate freight turning movements and make it 

easier for the many trucks that travel the corridor (and the many trucks that avoid the corridor due to current 

conditions) to navigate the turns. The corridor will get new sidewalks, traffic calming treatments, and 

treatments to make it easier to cross the street.  This project would complete the pedestrian network along 

Highway 19/College Drive and meet accessibility standards. Several areas of the corridor have poor drainage 

and flooding concerns causing issues for motorists and adjacent businesses. In addition to improvements for 

walkers and bikers, the project will improve corridor and intersection safety with the addition of a roundabout, 

removal of unneeded signals and other safety treatments. And finally, while this project is led by the 

Minnesota Department of Transportation, the City and other project stakeholders have been involved with the 

early planning and development of this project from the beginning, as there are many benefits to the City’s 

infrastructure included in this project and many benefits for Marshall residents and businesses. 

 

Please give this proposal your full consideration. 

Sincerely, 
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Tim Walz 

Governor 
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United States Senate
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March 17,2023

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg
Office of the Secretary of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE
Washington, D.C. 20590

RE: 2023 Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) Discretionary

Grant Application/#DTOS59-23"RA"RAISE

I am writing in support ofMnDOT's application for funding through the United States Department of

Transportation's Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant
application for the reconstruction of Highway 19/College Drive in Marshall, MN.

This reconstruction project will provide many improvements for the Marshall community and the region.
The existing infrastructure is in poor condition causing many problems for the roadway users, freight

haulers, and businesses along the corridor, including damage to vehicles and cargo because of the rough

pavement, water and sewer back-ups due to underground utility failures, and accessibility issues for

pedestrians due to badly deteriorating sidewalks and lack of accessible walkways. This project will
address all these issues and will result in a cohesive network ofmultimodal alternatives that support
diverse community needs.

The completion of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall reconstruction project will strengthen the
transportation system and contribute to economic vitality in southwest Minnesota. I support MnDOT's

application for the funding of the Highway 19/ColIege Drive Marshall reconstruction project and look
forward to the infrastructure investment in the region through the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law.

For the reasons above, I encourage your strong consideration of this proposal. If you any questions, please

contact Myles Artis by email at myles_artisfa)smith.senate.gov.

Sincerely,

Tina Smith

US Senator
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January 27, 2023 

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

Secretary, US Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

 

I am writing in support of MnDOT’s application for funding through the United States 

Department of Transportation’s Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and 

Equity (RAISE) grant application for the reconstruction of Highway 19/College Drive in 

Marshall, Minnesota. This reconstruction project will provide many improvements for the 

community of Marshall and the region. The existing infrastructure is in poor condition causing 

many problems for the roadway users, freight haulers, and businesses along the corridor 

including damage to vehicles and cargo because of the rough pavement, water and sewer back-

ups due to underground utility failures, and accessibility issues for pedestrians due to badly 

deteriorating sidewalks and lack of accessible walkways. This project will address all these 

issues and results in a cohesive network of multimodal alternatives that support diverse 

community needs. 

 

In addition to bringing the corridor back to a state of good repair, it aligns with USDOT’s 

strategic goals with the following specific benefits: 

 

• Improvements for freight: Many intersections will be redesigned to better 

accommodate freight turning movements and make it easier for the many trucks that 

travel the corridor to navigate the turns.  

 

• Improvements for people who walk and bike: The corridor will get new sidewalks, 

traffic calming treatments, and treatments to make it easier to cross the street. This 

project would complete the pedestrian network along Highway 19/College Drive and 

meet accessibility standards. 

 

• Improvements for stormwater management and flooding: Several areas of the 

corridor have poor drainage and flooding concerns causing issues for motorists and 

adjacent businesses. 

 

 



• Safety Improvements: In addition to improvements for walkers and bikers, the project 

will improve corridor and intersection safety with the addition of a roundabout, removal 

of unneeded signals, and other safety treatments. 

 

• Collaboration and Partnerships: While this project is led by the Minnesota 

Department of Transportation, the city and other project stakeholders have been 

involved with the early planning and development of this project from the beginning, as 

there are many benefits to the city’s infrastructure included in this project and many 

benefits for Marshall residents and businesses. 

 

The completion of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall reconstruction project will 

strengthen the transportation system and contribute to growth in southwest Minnesota. I 

support MnDOT’s application for the funding of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall 

reconstruction project and look forward to the infrastructure investment in the region through 

the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law. Please give this 2023 RAISE Discretionary Grant proposal 

your full consideration and if I can answer any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Respectfully, 

     
Gary Dahms 

Minnesota State Senator 

District 15 









LYON COUNTY SHERIFF'S OFFICE 

Eric D. Wallen, Sheriff 

Lyon County Law Enforcement Center• 611 West Main• Box 28 • Marshall, MN 56258 

Office: (507) 537-7666 • Fax: (507) 537-7428 

• Collaboration and Partnerships: While this project is led by the Minnesota Department of

Transportation, the City and other project stakeholders have been involved with the early

planning and development of this project from the beginning, as there are many benefits to the

City's infrastructure included in this project and many benefits for Marshall residents and

businesses.

The completion of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall reconstruction project will strengthen our 

system of transportation and contribute to growth in our region. I support MnDOT's application for the 

funding of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall reconstruction project and look forward to the 

infrastructure investment in our region through the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law. Please give this 2023 

RAISE Discretionary Grant proposal your full consideration and if I can answer any questions, please do 

not hesitate to contact me. I may be reached at 507-929-6601 or at ericwallen@co.lyon.mn.us 

Sincerely, 

Sheriff Eric Wallen 

Lyon County Sheriffs Office 

611 W. Main St. 

PO Box 28 

Marshall, MN 56258 







 

  

317 West Main Street 
Marshall, MN 56258 

January 9, 2023 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Secretary, US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

I am writing in support of MnDOT’s application for funding through the United States Department of 
Transportation’s Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant 
application for the reconstruction of Highway 19/College Drive in Marshall, MN. This reconstruction 
project will provide many improvements for the Marshall community and the region. The existing 
infrastructure is in poor condition causing many problems for the roadway users, freight haulers, and 
businesses along the corridor, including damage to vehicles and cargo because of the rough pavement, 
water and sewer back-ups due to underground utility failures, and accessibility issues for pedestrians 
due to badly deteriorating sidewalks and lack of accessible walkways. This project will address all these 
issues and results in a cohesive network of multimodal alternatives that support diverse community 
needs.  

In addition to bringing the corridor back to a state of good repair, it aligns with USDOT’s strategic goals 
with the following specific benefits: 

• Improvements for freight: Many intersections will be redesigned to better accommodate freight 
turning movements and make it easier for the many trucks that travel the corridor (and the 
many trucks that avoid the corridor due to current conditions) to navigate the turns.   

• Improvements for people who walk and bike: The corridor will get new sidewalks, traffic 
calming treatments, and treatments to make it easier to cross the street.  This project would 
complete the pedestrian network along Highway 19/College Drive and meet accessibility 
standards.  

• Improvements for stormwater management and flooding: Several areas of the corridor have 
poor drainage and flooding concerns causing issues for motorists and adjacent businesses.  

• Safety Improvements:  In addition to improvements for walkers and bikers, the project will 
improve corridor and intersection safety with the addition of a roundabout, removal of 
unneeded signals and other safety treatments. 

• Collaboration and Partnerships:  While this project is led by the Minnesota Department of 
Transportation, the City and other project stakeholders have been involved with the early 
planning and development of this project from the beginning, as there are many benefits to the  
 



 

  
 
 

• City’s infrastructure included in this project and many benefits for Marshall residents and 
businesses. 

The completion of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall reconstruction project will strengthen our 
system of transportation and contribute to growth in our region. I support MnDOT’s application for the 
funding of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall reconstruction project and look forward to the 
infrastructure investment in our region through the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law. Please give this 2023 
RAISE Discretionary Grant proposal your full consideration and if I can answer any questions, please do 
not hesitate to contact me. I may be reached at 507-532-4484 or by email, 
brad.gruhot@marshallmn.org.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Brad Gruhot 
President 
Marshall Area Chamber of Commerce 
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MARSHALL 
CULTIVATING THE BEST IN US 

The completion of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall reconstruction project will strengthen our 

system of transportation and contribute to growth in our region. I support MnDOT's application for the 

funding of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall reconstruction project and look forward to the 

infrastructure investment in our region through the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law. Please give this 2023 

.RAISE Discretionary Grant proposal your full consideration and if I can answer any questions, please do 

not hesitate to contact me. I may be reached at 507-929-6300. 

Si 

Ja 

Di 

Cit 

"i\f\JJ,✓
lie Safety 

1,MN 



  ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY 
 CITY OF MARSHALL 
 344 WEST MAIN STREET 
 MARSHALL, MN  56258-1313 
 PHONE:  507-537-6761 
 FAX:  507-537-6830 

 

 
January 30, 2023 

 

Attn: Honorable Pete Buttigieg Secretary of Transportation  
US Department of Transportation  
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE  
Washington, DC 20590  
 
RE: Highway 19/College Drive Project Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity 
(RAISE) Application  

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

On behalf of the Marshall Economic Development Authority (EDA), I am writing in support of MnDOT’s 
application for funding through the United States Department of Transportation’s Rebuilding American 
Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant application for the reconstruction of Highway 
19/College Drive in Marshall, MN. This reconstruction project will provide many improvements for the 
Marshall community and the region. The existing infrastructure is in poor condition causing many 
problems for the roadway users, freight haulers, and businesses along the corridor, including damage to 
vehicles and cargo because of the rough pavement, water and sewer back-ups due to underground 
utility failures, and accessibility issues for pedestrians due to badly deteriorating sidewalks and lack of 
accessible walkways. This project will address all these issues and results in a cohesive network of 
multimodal alternatives that support diverse community needs.  

In addition to bringing the corridor back to a state of good repair, it aligns with USDOT’s strategic goals 
with the following specific benefits: 

• Improvements for freight: Many intersections will be redesigned to better accommodate freight 
turning movements and make it easier for the many trucks that travel the corridor (and the 
many trucks that avoid the corridor due to current conditions) to navigate the turns.   

• Improvements for people who walk and bike: The corridor will get new sidewalks, traffic 
calming treatments, and treatments to make it easier to cross the street.  This project would 
complete the pedestrian network along Highway 19/College Drive and meet accessibility 
standards.  

• Improvements for stormwater management and flooding: Several areas of the corridor have 
poor drainage and flooding concerns causing issues for motorists and adjacent businesses.  

• Safety Improvements:  In addition to improvements for walkers and bikers, the project will 
improve corridor and intersection safety with the addition of a roundabout, removal of 
unneeded signals and other safety treatments. 



• Collaboration and Partnerships:  While this project is led by the Minnesota Department of 
Transportation, the City and other project stakeholders have been involved with the early 
planning and development of this project from the beginning, as there are many benefits to the 
City’s infrastructure included in this project and many benefits for Marshall residents and 
businesses. 

Completion of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall reconstruction project will strengthen our 
transportation systems and contribute to growth in our region. I support MnDOT’s application for 
funding of the project and look forward to this infrastructure investment in our region through the 
Bipartisan Infrastructure Law.  

Sincerely, 

 

 

Tawny Schotzko 
Marshall EDA Board President 
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Minnesota State Patrol 
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The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

Secretary, US Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

January 31st, 2023 

I am writing in support of MnDOT's application for funding through the United States Department of 

Transportation's Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant application for 

the reconstruction of Highway 19/College Drive in Marshall, MN. This reconstruction project will provide many 

improvements for the Marshall community and the region. The existing infrastructure is in poor condition 

causing many problems for the roadway users, freight haulers, and businesses along the corridor, including 

damage to vehicles and cargo because of the rough pavement, water and sewer back-ups due to underground 

utility failures, and accessibility issues for pedestrians due to badly deteriorating sidewalks and lack of accessible 

walkways. This project will address all these issues and results in a cohesive network of multimodal alternatives 

that support diverse community needs. 

In addition to bringing the corridor back to a state of good repair, it aligns with USDOT's strategic goals with the 

following specific benefits: 
• Improvements for freight: Many intersections will be redesigned to better accommodate freight turning

movements and make it easier for the many trucks that travel the corridor (and the many trucks that avoid the corridor due

to current conditions) to navigate the turns.

• Improvements for people who walk and bike: The corridor will get new sidewalks, traffic calming treatments,

and treatments to make it easier to cross the street. This project would complete the pedestrian network along Highway

19/College Drive and meet accessibility standards.

• Improvements for stormwater management and flooding: Several areas of the corridor have poor drainage

and flooding concerns causing issues for motorists and adjacent businesses.

• Safety Improvements: In addition to improvements for walkers and bikers, the project will improve corridor and

intersection safety with the addition of a roundabout, removal of unneeded signals and other safety treatments.

• Collaboration and Partnerships: While this project is led by the Minnesota Department of Transportation, the

city and other project stakeholders have been involved with the early planning and development of this project from the

beginning, as there are many benefits to the City's infrastructure included in this project and many benefits for Marshall

residents and businesses.

The completion of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall reconstruction project will strengthen our system of 

transportation and contribute to growth in our region. I support MnDOT's application for the funding of the 

Highway 19/College Drive Marshall reconstruction project and look forward to the infrastructure investment in 

our region through the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law. Please give this 2023 RAISE Discretionary Grant proposal 

your full consideration and if I can answer any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. I may be reached 

at 507-995-9510. 
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SWWC Service Cooperative 
1420 East College Drive 
Marshall, MN 56258 

January 23, 2023 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Secretary, US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
I am writing in support of MnDOT’s application for funding through the United States 
Department of Transportation’s Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability 
and Equity (RAISE) grant application for the reconstruction of Highway 19/College Drive 
in Marshall, MN. This reconstruction project will provide many improvements for the 
Marshall community and the region. The existing infrastructure is in poor condition 
causing many problems for the roadway users, freight haulers, and businesses along 
the corridor, including damage to vehicles and cargo because of the rough pavement, 
water and sewer back-ups due to underground utility failures, and accessibility issues 
for pedestrians due to badly deteriorating sidewalks and lack of accessible walkways. 
This project will address all these issues and results in a cohesive network of 
multimodal alternatives that support diverse community needs.  
In addition to bringing the corridor back to a state of good repair, it aligns with USDOT’s 
strategic goals with the following specific benefits: 

• Improvements for freight: Many intersections will be redesigned to better 
accommodate freight turning movements and make it easier for the many trucks that 
travel the corridor (and the many trucks that avoid the corridor due to current conditions) 
to navigate the turns.   

• Improvements for people who walk and bike: The corridor will get new sidewalks, 
traffic calming treatments, and treatments to make it easier to cross the street.  This 
project would complete the pedestrian network along Highway 19/College Drive and 
meet accessibility standards.  

• Improvements for stormwater management and flooding: Several areas of the 
corridor have poor drainage and flooding concerns causing issues for motorists and 
adjacent businesses.  

• Safety Improvements:  In addition to improvements for walkers and bikers, the project 
will improve corridor and intersection safety with the addition of a roundabout, removal of 
unneeded signals and other safety treatments. 



• Collaboration and Partnerships:  While this project is led by the Minnesota
Department of Transportation, the City and other project stakeholders have been
involved with the early planning and development of this project from the beginning, as
there are many benefits to the City’s infrastructure included in this project and many
benefits for Marshall residents and businesses.

The completion of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall reconstruction project will 
strengthen our system of transportation and contribute to growth in our region. I support 
MnDOT’s application for the funding of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall 
reconstruction project and look forward to the infrastructure investment in our region 
through the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law. Please give this 2023 RAISE Discretionary 
Grant proposal your full consideration and if I can answer any questions, please do not 
hesitate to contact me. I may be reached at cliff.carmody@swwc.org or 507-537-2250.  

Sincerely, 

Cliff Carmody, Executive Director 
SWWC Service Cooperative 

mailto:cliff.carmody@swwc.org


Southwest Adult Basic Education-Marshall 

1501 State Street 

SMSU SS Bldg, Suite 118 

Marshall, MN 56258 

February 1, 2023 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Secretary, US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

I am writing in support of MnDOT’s application for funding through the United States Department of 

Transportation’s Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant 

application for the reconstruction of Highway 19/College Drive in Marshall, MN. This reconstruction 

project will provide many improvements for the Marshall community and the region. The existing 

infrastructure is in poor condition causing many problems for the roadway users, freight haulers, and 

businesses along the corridor, including damage to vehicles and cargo because of the rough pavement, 

water and sewer back-ups due to underground utility failures, and accessibility issues for pedestrians 

due to badly deteriorating sidewalks and lack of accessible walkways. This project will address all these 

issues and results in a cohesive network of multimodal alternatives that support diverse community 

needs.  

In addition to bringing the corridor back to a state of good repair, it aligns with USDOT’s strategic goals 

with the following specific benefits: 

 Improvements for freight: Many intersections will be redesigned to better accommodate freight 

turning movements and make it easier for the many trucks that travel the corridor (and the 

many trucks that avoid the corridor due to current conditions) to navigate the turns.   

 Improvements for people who walk and bike: The corridor will get new sidewalks, traffic 

calming treatments, and treatments to make it easier to cross the street.  This project would 

complete the pedestrian network along Highway 19/College Drive and meet accessibility 

standards.  

 Improvements for stormwater management and flooding: Several areas of the corridor have 

poor drainage and flooding concerns causing issues for motorists and adjacent businesses.  



 Safety Improvements:  In addition to improvements for walkers and bikers, the project will 

improve corridor and intersection safety with the addition of a roundabout, removal of 

unneeded signals and other safety treatments. 

 Collaboration and Partnerships:  While this project is led by the Minnesota Department of 

Transportation, the City and other project stakeholders have been involved with the early 

planning and development of this project from the beginning, as there are many benefits to the 

City’s infrastructure included in this project and many benefits for Marshall residents and 

businesses. 

The completion of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall reconstruction project will strengthen our 

system of transportation and contribute to growth in our region. I support MnDOT’s application for the 

funding of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall reconstruction project and look forward to the 

infrastructure investment in our region through the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law. Please give this 2023 

RAISE Discretionary Grant proposal your full consideration and if I can answer any questions, please do 

not hesitate to contact me. I may be reached at see.moua-leske@marshall.k12.mn.us or 507.537.7046.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

See Moua-Leske 

Program Manager; Southwest ABE-Marshall 

mailto:see.moua-leske@marshall.k12.mn.us
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Ted Stamp 

109 S. 5th St. Suite 700 

Marshall, MN 56258 

January 9, 2023 

Transportation Secretary Pete Buttigieg 
US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

As an Independent Living Advocate for people with disabilities, I am writing in support of MnDOT’s 

application for funding through the United States Department of Transportation’s Rebuilding American 

Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant application for the reconstruction of Highway 

19/College Drive in Marshall, MN. This reconstruction project will provide many improvements for the 

Marshall community and the region. The existing infrastructure is in poor condition, causing many 

problems for roadway users, freight haulers, and businesses along the corridor, including damage to 

vehicles and cargo because of the rough pavement, water and sewer back-ups due to underground utility 

failures, and accessibility issues for pedestrians due to badly deteriorating sidewalks and lack of accessible 

walkways. This project will address all these issues and results in a cohesive network of multimodal 

alternatives that support diverse community needs. 

In addition to bringing the corridor back to a state of good repair, it aligns with USDOT’s strategic goals 

with the following specific benefits: 

• Improvements for freight: Many intersections will be redesigned to better accommodate freight 

turning movements and make it easier for the many trucks that travel the corridor (and the many 

that avoid the corridor due to current conditions) to navigate the turns.   

• Improvements for people who walk and bike: The corridor will get new sidewalks, traffic calming 

treatments, and treatments to make it easier to cross the street. This project would complete the 

pedestrian network along Highway 19/College Drive and meet accessibility standards.  

• Improvements for stormwater management and flooding: Several areas of the corridor have 

poor drainage and flooding concerns, causing issues for motorists and adjacent businesses.  

• Safety Improvements: The project will also improve corridor and intersection safety with the 

addition of a roundabout, removal of unneeded signals, and other safety treatments. 

mailto:swcil@swcil.com
http://www.swcil.com/
http://www.facebook.com/SWCILMarshallMN


 

109 South 5th Street, Suite 700 * Marshall, MN  56258 * Phone 507.532.2221 * 800.422.1485 * 711 MN Relay 

swcil@swcil.com * www.swcil.com * www.facebook.com/SWCILMarshallMN  

• Collaboration and Partnerships: While this project is led by the MnDOT and the City, other project 

stakeholders have been involved with the early planning and development from the beginning, as 

the project will offer many benefits to the City’s infrastructure, and to Marshall residents and 

businesses. 

The completion of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall reconstruction project will strengthen our 

system of transportation and contribute to growth in our region. I support MnDOT’s application for the 

funding of this project and look forward to the infrastructure investment in our region through the 

Bipartisan Infrastructure Law. Please give this 2023 RAISE Discretionary Grant proposal your full 

consideration, and if I can answer any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. I may be reached 

at 507-532-2221, ext. 107, or at ted@swcil.com. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Ted Stamp 

Southwestern Center for Independent Living 

mailto:swcil@swcil.com
http://www.swcil.com/
http://www.facebook.com/SWCILMarshallMN
mailto:ted@swcil.com
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The mission of the Marshall Public School District is to educate, support and prepare all learners for success. 

 

January 9, 2023 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Secretary, US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
I am writing in support of MnDOT’s application for funding through the United States Department of 
Transportation’s Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant 
application for the reconstruction of Highway 19/College Drive in Marshall, MN. This reconstruction project 
will provide many improvements for the Marshall community and the region. The existing infrastructure is 
in poor condition causing many problems for the roadway users, freight haulers, and businesses along the 
corridor, including damage to vehicles and cargo because of the rough pavement, water and sewer back-
ups due to underground utility failures, and accessibility issues for pedestrians due to badly deteriorating 
sidewalks and lack of accessible walkways. This project will address all these issues and results in a 
cohesive network of multimodal alternatives that support diverse community needs.  
In addition to bringing the corridor back to a state of good repair, it aligns with USDOT’s strategic goals 
with the following specific benefits: 

• Improvements for freight: Many intersections will be redesigned to better accommodate freight 
turning movements and make it easier for the many trucks that travel the corridor (and the many 
trucks that avoid the corridor due to current conditions) to navigate the turns.   

• Improvements for people who walk and bike: The corridor will get new sidewalks, traffic calming 
treatments, and treatments to make it easier to cross the street.  This project would complete the 
pedestrian network along Highway 19/College Drive and meet accessibility standards.  

• Improvements for stormwater management and flooding: Several areas of the corridor have poor 
drainage and flooding concerns causing issues for motorists and adjacent businesses.  

• Safety Improvements:  In addition to improvements for walkers and bikers, the project will improve 
corridor and intersection safety with the addition of a roundabout, removal of unneeded signals 
and other safety treatments. 

• Collaboration and Partnerships:  While this project is led by the Minnesota Department of 
Transportation, the City and other project stakeholders have been involved with the early planning 
and development of this project from the beginning, as there are many benefits to the City’s 
infrastructure included in this project and many benefits for Marshall residents and businesses. 

The completion of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall reconstruction project will strengthen our 
system of transportation and contribute to growth in our region. I support MnDOT’s application for the 
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funding of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall reconstruction project and look forward to the 
infrastructure investment in our region through the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law. Please give this 2023 
RAISE Discretionary Grant proposal your full consideration and if I can answer any questions, please do not 
hesitate to contact me. I may be reached at the numbers listed above. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jeremy Williams 
Superintendent   
Marshall Public Schools 
 
 
 
 





The completion of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall reconstruction project will strengthen our 
system of transportation and contribute to growth in our region. I support MnDOT's application for the 
funding of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall reconstruction project and look forward to the 
infrastructure investment in our region through the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law. Please give this 2023 
RAISE Discretionary Grant proposal your full consideration and if I can answer any questions, please do 
not hesitate to contact me. I may be reached at 1-507-537-9160. 

Sincerely, 

��. 

Debbie Streier 
Regiona I President/CEO 
Avera Marshall 

Sponsored by the 

Benedictine and 
Presentation Sisters 



 

 

 

 

January 11, 2023 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Secretary, US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

I am writing in support of MnDOT’s application for funding through the United States Department of 

Transportation’s Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant 

application for the reconstruction of Highway 19/College Drive in Marshall, MN. This reconstruction 

project will provide many improvements for the Marshall community and the region. The existing 

infrastructure is in poor condition causing many problems for the roadway users, freight haulers, and 

businesses along the corridor, including damage to vehicles and cargo because of the rough pavement, 

water and sewer back-ups due to underground utility failures, and accessibility issues for pedestrians 

due to badly deteriorating sidewalks and lack of accessible walkways. This project will address all these 

issues and results in a cohesive network of multimodal alternatives that support diverse community 

needs.  

In addition to bringing the corridor back to a state of good repair, it aligns with USDOT’s strategic goals 

with the following specific benefits: 

• Improvements for freight: Many intersections will be redesigned to better accommodate freight 

turning movements and make it easier for the many trucks that travel the corridor (and the 

many trucks that avoid the corridor due to current conditions) to navigate the turns.   

• Improvements for people who walk and bike: The corridor will get new sidewalks, traffic 

calming treatments, and treatments to make it easier to cross the street.  This project would 

complete the pedestrian network along Highway 19/College Drive and meet accessibility 

standards.  

• Improvements for stormwater management and flooding: Several areas of the corridor have 

poor drainage and flooding concerns causing issues for motorists and adjacent businesses.  

• Safety Improvements:  In addition to improvements for walkers and bikers, the project will 

improve corridor and intersection safety with the addition of a roundabout, removal of 

unneeded signals and other safety treatments. 

• Collaboration and Partnerships:  While this project is led by the Minnesota Department of 

Transportation, the City and other project stakeholders have been involved with the early  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

planning and development of this project from the beginning, as there are many benefits to the 

City’s infrastructure included in this project and many benefits for Marshall residents and 

businesses. 

The completion of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall reconstruction project will strengthen our 

system of transportation and contribute to growth in our region. I support MnDOT’s application for the 

funding of the Highway 19/College Drive Marshall reconstruction project and look forward to the 

infrastructure investment in our region through the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law. Please give this 2023 

RAISE Discretionary Grant proposal your full consideration and if I can answer any questions, please do 

not hesitate to contact me. I may be reached at 507-829-2039 or nick.leske@unitedcapmn.org 

 

Best, 

 

 

Transportation Director 

United Community Action Partnership 
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